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How representations concerning a draft scheme 
are considered by the Church Commissioners 

Anyone may make comments, known as representations, either in support or against a draft 
scheme to the Commissioners in writing or by email. A petition will be given proper 
consideration, but for administrative purposes it will be classed as a single representation and 
we will only correspond with the sender of the petition, if known, or otherwise the first signatory. 

If we do not receive any representations against the draft scheme the Commissioners will make 
the scheme, subject to any necessary consents being granted. 

If we do receive any representations against the draft scheme we will seek the views of the 
Bishop about these, and those in favour.  If you make a representation we will also share this 
with other representors and the Commissioners’ Mission, Pastoral and Church Property 
Committee. We will send you a copy of our correspondence with the Bishop and you will be able 
to comment further if you wish on any points relating to your original representation. 

Once all the relevant information has been collated the Mission, Pastoral and Church Property 
Committee will meet to consider all representations in relation to the draft scheme. In making a 
representation you should indicate whether you also request the opportunity to speak to the 
Committee about your representation. Otherwise, if a hearing is not held, the case will be 
considered in private, and you will be informed accordingly. If the Commissioners’ decide to 
hold a public hearing into the case, you may attend the Committee meeting and you may have 
an opportunity to speak to your representation. When we acknowledge your representation we 
will let you know the dates of the Committee’s next couple of meetings. We will confirm the 
actual date, and if a hearing is to be held, nearer the time. 

The Mission, Pastoral and Church Property Committee will decide whether the draft scheme 
should proceed. A full statement of reasons for the Commissioners' decision will be issued to all 
representors about 10 days after the meeting of the Committee. If they decide that the scheme 
should proceed, the Commissioners will make the Scheme, subject to the necessary consents 
being granted, if appropriate.  

The scheme would be brought into effect at the appropriate time as it provides. 

Please note that the procedures for considering representations only apply where there is at 
least one objection to the draft scheme. The Committee will not have to consider the case 
where there are only representations in support of the draft scheme and no outstanding 
objections.  If you write in support of the scheme, we will let you know as soon as possible 
whether we have also received representations against its provisions that will require 
consideration by the Committee. 




